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JUNE 2023

ARIA PRINTING & SHIPPING - Ken Aria
ELAINE ARNT, CRS, Realtor Coldwell

Banker
ATNIP COMPANY INTERIOR DESIGN 
- Jerry Atnip
BERGE-PAPPAS-SMITH CHAPEL OF

THE ANGELS - Dan & Kevin Smith
FREMONT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
- Cindy Bonior, President & CEO
LISA BLAYLOCK REAL ESTATE TEAM 
- Coldwell Banker
COLLECTIVE DISCOVERY, INC. - Lisa

Stambaugh
PAT COTE - Keller Williams Realty
BAY FRAMES - Mario Zuniga
MISSION COFFEE ROASTING COMPANY

- Gael Stewart
MISSION’S MANE ATTRACTION 
- Joe & Fernanda Cambra
TAVARES APPRAISALS 
- Jim & Valerie Tavares
MISSION VETERINARY CENTER 
- Rober J. Tisdale, DVM
HARALD WESTENDORF - Attorney at Law
WHAT’S HAPPENING’S TRI CITY VOICE 
- William & Sharon Marshak

Please support our
Business Members

Exhibit Calendar
I Dream of Color - Abstract maximalist
paintings and tufted textiles by  San
Francisco based artist Jennifer Benzaca
Virtual Exhibit: June 8 – August 5
Exhibition Dates: June 15 –August 5
Opening Reception: June 23, 2023 (7-9pm)
Virtual Room 1.                    Virtual Room 2 
Scrolling Gallery                  Pricelist 

HARALD WESTENDORF
ATTORNEY AT LAW

43430 MISSION BLVD. STE. 210
FREMONT, CA 94539

510.792.3750
HARALD@WESTLAW.COM

http://hwestlaw.com/

What's Happening
Tri City Voice

William& Sharon Marshak
39737 Paseo Padre Pkwy Fremont CA 94538

510.494.1999
tricityvoice@aol.com

tricityvoice.com

http://bit.ly/OH-Virtual1
http://bit.ly/OH-Virtual2
http://bit.ly/DoC-Scroll
http://bit.ly/DoC-Pricelist
mailto:HAROLD@WESTLAW.COM
http://hwestlaw.com/
http://tricityvoice.com/


OHAG Treasurer's Report

President's Message

Dear Guild Members,

    The year is winding down for Olive Hyde Art Guild!  And after serving two years, my job as President
is winding down as well. Looking back, it truly has been an honor and a pleasure to serve on the board
and work with such an exceptional group of people. 

    The future is looking bright! Manveen Kalyanpur, after two years as Vice President, will be your new
President. Take it from me; you can expect great things for the guild under her guidance and
leadership. I have so appreciated Manveen’s ready support, her innovative ideas, her positive
enthusiasm, and her willingness to step up, take charge, and do the work! 

    As well, I have appreciated the fine team-work of the entire Board and Chairpersons: Nancy Ruskin,
Dianna Baptiste, Lorrie Wong, Scott Capen, Lisa Stambaugh, Kate Mills, Joan Bobrink, Radhika
Sharma, Seema Gupta, Lauren Shaver, Judy Cooper, Wendy Spellman, Carolyn Hedgecock, Jurek
Zarzycki, Dina Rubiolo, Edie Christensen,  Robyn & Mike Leimer, Maureen & Peter Langenbach.
Together their work and contributions have kept our organization at the top of its game!

    I’ll close with my sincere thanks to Gloria Kim, COF Recreation Supervisor. Most every component
of Olive Hyde Art Guild has a connection with Gloria and COF Recreation Services:  Members Juried
Show, SC Art Workshop, Holiday Gala, Show & Sale, OHAG Programs, Gallery receptions, meetings in
the Mission Room. I have appreciated interaction with and advice from Gloria on many levels. Her
kindness and attention to all things OHAG has been awesome.  We all have benefited from her
exceptional professionalism! Thanks also to Leah Andrews, Gallery Curator, who has been such a
pleasure and is doing just wonderfully in her new job! 
 
    Lastly, a spotlight on the 2023 Holiday Show! I’m looking forward to working on the event with
Ways & Means Chairs Kate Mills, Nancy Ruskin, Valerie Tavares, the dedicated HS&S Chairpersons,
and many volunteer guild members. Please put your name on the schedule to help!

With sincere thanks and my very best to all of you,
Judy Anglin, President

BANK BALANCE 5/1/2023 - $50,381.19

INCOME  - $6,910

TRANSFER FROM PAYPAL - $0

EXPENSES  - $11,433.73

BANK BALANCE - 5/31/23 - $45,857.46

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS  - ($2,933.84)

ADJ BANK BALANCE 5/31/23  - $42,863.62

CD + INTEREST  - $10,915.10

PAYPAL ACCOUNT - $0

TOTAL ASSETS 5/31/23- $53,778.72

Welcome New Members

Rosemary Iliya



board meeting highlights

OFFICERS
President – Judy Anglin

Vice-President – Manveen Kalyanpur
Secretary – Dianna Baptiste
Treasurer – Nancy Ruskin 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Programs – Wendy Spellman & Carolyn
Hedgecock

Publicity – Radhika Sharma
Ways & Means – Joan Bobrink & Kate Mills

Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver & Judy
Cooper

Hospitality Wine Bar - Robyn & Mike Leimer
Membership – Lorrice Wong

Business Membership – Scott Capen 



COMMITTEES
Newsletter - Seema Gupta & Manveen Kalyanpur

Website - Lisa Stambaugh
Historian - Jurek Zarzycki

Scholarship - Dina Rubiolo & Edie Christensen
Garden - Emelie Rogers, Esther Banuelos, Kate

Mills & Nancy Ruskin

THE BOARD 2022-2023

A lot of year end donations were given out
this month so expenses were a bit high this
month
Serra Center program was successful -
great work by everyone
Next exhibit is the  AnnualTextile Exhibit
opening virtually on August 10th and in
person on August 17th. Will be on through
October 7th and the reception will be on
August 25th
OHAG will have a booth at the After Party
for the COF 4th of July Parade in the
Downtown Event Center - good publicity
opportunity for the Holiday Show
The new Dusterberry Park in Fremont will
be having an opening sometime mid July.
There is a big mural art wall which would
be of interest to our members
Tufting demo will be our last program for
this 2022-2023 year. We are looking at
Mission San Jose docent tour sometime in
September
For the Holiday Show we are looking for
volunteers who have helped us in the past.
Artists are being lined up. Food and music
is being figured out. Everyone is super
busy!
Certificates for business members have
been figured out - there is more detail in
the newsletter.
Renewals coming along well. Also received
88 ballots with all approvals so far, so that
is wonderful. Members please renew.



I DREAM OF COLOR - JENNIFER BANZACA

Engaging with paint as a daily practice helps me build my own universe. I paint colorful fantasies

that incorporate shape and pattern in an abstract fashion. Using a process of layering with varying
degrees of transparency, I create a world of color and abundance.

My early career as a designer for print and animation informs my approach. I spent years looking
at and manipulating imagery used in children’s entertainment. I apply that sense of saturated
color and energy in my paintings, exploring shape, color and light in a playful way. I use water-
based media to build up layers of vibrant color. Recently I have expanded my work into creating
tufted tapestry. Painting with yarn has become a natural extension of my art practice and my
desire to create colorful environments. 

A variety of themes determine a shape of a series. Vaudeville, classic cinema, botany, and pattern
design inform past themes. As I find new and better ways to express myself, the more vibrant my
universe becomes.



At the Olive Hyde Art Guild we like to make sure we acknowledge our Business
Members for their continued support of the Guild. We do this in various ways
throughout the year but at this time of year we like to honor them with an
exclusive certificate designed by us that they can proudly display at their place of
business. 

Next year’s commemorative certificate is inspired by the art work of Olive Hyde
member, P. Kay Hill-Hatten. Her work entitled “Quiet Misty Morning” serves as
the basis for our Business Member Certificate for 2023-24, and was also on
display at our recent Members Juried Show at the gallery. We would like to thank
Kay for her continued support and we hope our Business Members enjoy her
work in the year ahead.

Thank you,
Scott Capen, Business Membership Director, 2022-23
Pat Finn, Business Membership Director, 2023-24

BUSINESS MEMBER UPDATE





CREATIVITY THROUGH TUFTING

July Program - Tufting Demo
Thursday July 13th 11AM - 1PM

Mission Room at OHAG
Fortunately for our members, we will be able to enjoy the various creative
fantasy talents of artist Jennifer Banzaca, not only in the gallery show June 15
- August 5, but also during our July program. She will be demonstrating how
she creates her very colorful tapestry art by tufting. 

You can read much more about Jennifer Banzaca and her art in the May
newsletter.

RSVP to reserve your spot!
https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/

“If I could say it in words there would be no reason to paint.”
                                                                                           — Edward Hopper

https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/


If you have not already done so, please renew your membership by mailing
in your annual dues before July 1, 2023. Send your dues to:
OHAG, PO Box 3073, Fremont CA 94539, Attn: Membership.
Or use the self-addressed remittance envelope which was sent to you in
May.

(Note: New members who joined after Jan 1, 2023, are considered paid
through June 2024 and need not renew at this time.)  Questions may be
directed to Lorrice Wong, membership@olivehydeartguild.org 

OHAG will be having a booth at the COF 4th of July Parade After Party at the
Downtown Event Center from 11 AM to 1:30 PM. We hope to get some good
publicity for the Holiday Show. Please help us by offering to volunteer at the
table - passing on some information to people and helping in a creative
activity. Or simply visit us at the booth. Contact
newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org

OHAG BOOTH for CITY OF FREMONT 4th of JULY
PARADE AFTER PARTY

A FRIENDLY REMINDER: MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

COMING UP!!!
Wednesday, June 21, 11:30am-2pm 
At the home of Wendy and Pat Spellman, 38539 Mission Blvd, Fremont

OHAG members will be treated to a lovely outdoor catered luncheon!!! 
Join us to say thanks to the outgoing Board & Chairs and to welcome
and congratulate the Guild’s new 2023-2024 leadership. 

Annual Installation Luncheon



Artist Contact Roberta Moody continues to seek new artists for the show. Your help with referrals to
Roberta for prospective artists would be appreciated. Spread the word and share the "Call for Artists"
flier!  If you are an artist in the guild and interested in having your artwork for sale in the show, please
contact Roberta or go to the website.  

Lisa Stambaugh has Holiday Show information for new and returning artists on the OHAG website:
https://olivehydeartguild.org/holiday-for-the-arts-2/  

Your Ways & Means/Holiday Show team has already held several planning meetings. A first meeting to
include all HS&S Chairpersons is on the calendar for Wednesday, July 11. Follow-up meetings will be
held again in August and September as needed.

There are several areas needing Chairs and Co-Chairs. Hospitality Chair Pam Condy is in need of two
Co-Chairs to help with preparations and managing Gala night. 2022 Installation Chairs Wendy
Spellman and Susan Johnson are not available this year, so we are looking for their replacements. Lots
of help is promised in this fun job of arranging the displays all the artwork and hanging of paintings.

We'll send an E-blast to OHAG membership in July with further updates and scheduling opportunities
for the work week beginning Oct 16 as well as the show dates Oct 20, 21, 22. Hope to see as many of
you as possible on board to help.  

HERE IS YOUR 2023 HOLIDAY SHOW UPDATE!!!



Project Mini Art was such a wonderful success in 2022 that we are bringing it back
as part of our Holiday Show in October 2023. We will display and sell Mini Artwork
by our OHAG members for $35 each. All proceeds will go to the Scholarship fund.
The guild will provide a 5" x 5" gallery wrapped canvas with a 1-1/2" profile to all
artists who would like to participate. We will show up to 40 of these small pieces.
All mediums that can be applied or adhered to this surface are eligible to
participate, including painting, glass, collage, photography, fiber/textiles, beading,
knitting, mixed media, mosaics, ceramics, and more. Guidelines for completion of
these pieces will be provided.
 
There is no entrance fee for this event. If you are interested in participating, send
an email with your name, phone, email, medium, number of canvases requested
(1 or 2) and any questions you may have to deniseoyamamiller@comcast.net and
pkhfiberart@comcast.net. Kay Hille Hatten and Denise Oyama Miller will co-chair
this event.

PROJECT MINI ART RETURNS

Help Finding Artists for the
Holiday Show & Sale

Artist Contact, Roberta Moody is requesting help finding artists for the
Holiday Show and Sale in October. Business cards are available from board
members or in the gallery office, which can be handed out to potential artists
who are good candidates for the show. If the artists have their own cards,
their information can be emailed to Artistcontact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org.
Our show welcomes art in ceramics, glass, painting, jewelry, fiber art, wood
products, sculpture, and holiday goods. Information about the show and how
to apply can be found on our website: OliveHydeArtGuild.org. 

mailto:deniseoyamamiller@comcast.net
mailto:pkfiberart@comcast.net
mailto:contact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org
http://olivehydeartguild.org/


2023 OHAG Scholarship Award Program Results
The OHAG Scholarship Awards reception was held Friday, May 19th. Each of the 7 finalists set up
individual displays in the Olive Hyde Mission Room, giving attendees opportunity to meet them and
view their artwork prior to the presentation of awards.   

This year, 23 students applied for the scholarships. 19 students were from Ohlone College and 4
students from Fremont High Schools including American High School and Alsion High School.  The
awards were determined by this year’s jurors, Olive Hyde Art Gallery Curator, Leah Andrews, and
City of Fremont Recreation Supervisor, Gloria Kim. The students were informed of the selection of
finalists on May 10th.

A special award was added this year, the Jan Schafir Memorial Art Scholarship Award, in honor of
longtime Guild member and lifelong artist, Jan Schafir.  During the program in the courtyard, family
members Paulette Schafir and Alex Schafir each spoke and offered personal tributes to their loving
Mother. Mission Coffee OHAG Business Member Gael Stewart also spoke, sharing stories about
her dear friend and some wonderful times they spent together setting up art exhibits at the coffee
shop. Alex Schafir presented the award and also expressed their family decision to continue the Jan
Schafir Art Scholarship Award for some years to come.

Next, Olive Hyde Art Guild Scholarship Program Chairs Dina Rubiolo and Edie Christensen
proceeded with presentation of the Scholarship Awards. As the awards were announced each
student received flowers and an award certificate.   

Presenters Left to Right: Dina Rubiolo, Paulette Schafir, Alex Schafir, Gael Stewart, Judy Anglin



Congratulations to this year’s 
Scholarship Award Winners!!!

Jade Baas, Ohlone College                                                      $750 Jan Schafir Memorial Art Award
Sharanya Vangeepuram, American High School                      $2,000 Scholarship Award 
Kehath Bryan Ifasso, Ohlone College                                      $2,000 Scholarship Award
Emma Lucero, American High School                                     $250 Blick Art Gift Certificate
Malia Eugenio, Alsion High School                                         $250 Blick Art Gift Certificate
Metis Tse, Ohlone College                                                      $250 Blick Art Gift Certificate
Robert Campbell, Ohlone College                                          $250 Blick Art Gift Certificate
Megan Olson, American HS Art Instructor                             $500 Award for Classroom Art Supplies

The $2,000 scholarship winners from Ohlone College and American HS will provide Dina Rubiolo
with their acceptance letters from the schools they will be attending in the Fall 2023. Dina will
contact the schools and make arrangements to have the OHAG check deposited with the financial
aid office. 

Winners:
front row left to right: Jade Baas, Metis Tse, Malia Eugenio
back row left to right: Robert Campbell, Bryan Ifasso, Sharanya Vangeepuram, Emma Lucero



Scholarship Awards Reception

Student Intern helpers from FCAC 

Kitchen Hospitality:  Judy Cooper, 
Val Dews, Pat Finn, Edie Christensen, 

Pam Condy, Student Intern

Wine Bar: Bob Delp, Peter Langenbach,
Robyn and Mike Leimer

Photo Credits: Jurek Zarzycki



Congratulations Serra Center Artists!

     The Serra Center Art Workshop just finished thirteen years of this very popular
annual art instruction program. Twenty adult individuals with developmental
disabilities from Serra Center participated in the 9-week Wednesday evening
program held at the Fremont Community Center. The program gave students time to
have fun and enjoy creating their art with pencil, watercolor, and acrylic. Additionally,
each artist contributed to a colorful 4x4-foot canvas mural. 
    This year’s program was taught by Guild member and COF Art Instructor Edie
Christensen and assisted by COF Gallery Curator Leah Andrews. “Teaching the
Serra Center artists was a great experience that I looked forward to. Each individual
had their own style, use of colors, and creativity. I miss them already,” said
Christensen.    
   The twenty participating artists were Roger Anglin, Cary Bell, George Cotts,
Donald Dimenco, Joanne Elizarrey, Donald Fields, Maurice Kaasa, Steve Jones,
Jennifer Lee, Jennifer Mellow, Roseann Pinto, Kelly Rommelfanger, Lori Santos,
Terry Shiman, Marsha Smith, Andrea Stahl, Jennifer Sullivan, Patrick Tracey, Ryan
Vevoda, Tillie Zelman.         
    The SC Art Workshop is made possible through the collaborative efforts of the
City of Fremont Recreation Services, Serra Center, and Olive Hyde Art Guild.  It is
sponsored and totally funded by Olive Hyde Art Guild.



Serra
Center 

Artists!!!




